COBRAS CLUB NEWSLETTER NOVEMBER 4, 2015

President Phil Barton called the meeting to order at Godfathers Pizza on West Broadway in Council Bluffs, Iowa at 7:20 pm.

Secretary Lynn Fehr read the minutes of the October 7, 2015 meeting. Chuck Hull made a motion to accept the minutes as read. Gus Wielandt seconded the motion and the motion carried.

Treasurer's Report, Dale Parker was absent but stated that our balance was the same as last month.

OLD BUSINESS

Phil Barton gave a report on the October 10, 2015 Fun Fly. Some members and guests flew RC Combat with foam core delta wings.

NEW BUSINESS

Phil Barton suggested that we raise the dues for 2016 to \$50.00 per year. If it is a hardship for anyone Phil will pay \$10.00 toward the \$50.00 dues. After much discussion Gus Wielandt made a motion to accept the suggested statement given by Phil Barton. Jeff Collins seconded the motion and the motion carried.

It was suggested that we have Chili served at the Second Saturday Fun Fly for November 14, 2015. Phil Barton stated that he could make it happen with the help of his wife.

SPECIAL PROGRAM

Ed Paasch gave a report on the new rules towards flying drones. RC Planes and Quadcopters should be exempt. AMA is staying on top of the drone registration requirements. Ed also gave a report on an AMA Charter Club forming at the Aero Space Museum. Requirement will be a membership to the Aero Space Museum, AMA membership and \$10.00 per year.

SHOW AND TELL

Gus Wielandt showed his electric delta wing combat models.

With no further business a motion was made to adjourn at 8:00 pm. The motion carried.

Lynn Fehr Secretary